Dear Registrars,

On December 8, 2006, ICANN and PIR executed a new Registry Agreement.  This agreement includes Appendix 8 which is a new Registry Registrar Agreement (RRA).  This new RRA must be executed between PIR and all .ORG Registrars, current and future as per Section 9.1 that states the following:

In the event that revisions to Registry Operator's approved form of Registry-Registrar Agreement are approved or adopted by ICANN, Registrar will either execute an amendment substituting the revised agreement in place of this Agreement or, at its option exercised within fifteen days after receiving notice of such amendment, terminate this Agreement immediately by giving written notice to Registry Operator. In the event that Registry Operator does not receive such executed amendment or notice of termination from Registrar within such fifteen day period, Registrar shall be deemed to have terminated this Agreement effective immediately.

As per the terms stated above, please sign and return two originals of the attached RRA. Complete the required fields as follows: 

Page 1: 

Blank #1: Please leave "dated as of" blank as PIR will enter the date. 

Blank #2: Enter your company's legally registered name (as listed on your ICANN accreditation), 

Blank #3: Enter place and type of incorporation, and 

Blank #4: Enter the address of your principal place of business (as listed on your ICANN accreditation). 

Page 15, section 10.2: Enter addresses, phone and fax numbers where you would like legal notices to be sent to you. 

Page 17: Enter Registrar’s Name and complete Registrar’s signature block.

Also, as per Section 7.1 of the RRA, PIR will require a current copy of the registrar’s Comprehensive General Liability Insurance Policy.  If this has not been provided, please include this copy certificate with the RRA submission.  Note that the requirement to add PIR as an additional insured has been removed.  
Once completed, return to two original of the RRA to:

Public Interest Registry
ATTN: Contract Administrator
1775 Wiehle Avenue, Suite 102A
Reston, VA 20190
USA

Please contact me at pmiller@pir.org if you have any questions.

Regards,

Pamela Miller
Director, Operations & Compliance
Public Interest Registry

